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  Unknown Decrease in Sales Tax Revenue 

 

Research Analysis 

 

SB 1499 creates the Feminine Hygiene Program, which will be administered by the State 

Department of Health by providing grants to local health departments for the purpose of 

providing feminine hygiene products, as defined in the measure, to women. The measure 

provides that local health departments may apply to the Department for available funds.  

The Department will determine award grants in an amount based on a measure of the needs  

of the population the local health department intends to serve.  

 

The measure also creates the Feminine Hygiene Program Revolving Fund. The measure 

apportions $1 million from sales tax revenue to the Fund starting in fiscal year 2024 and  

each subsequent year. The measure also creates a refundable sales tax exemption for the sale  

of feminine hygiene products.  

 

Prepared By: Dan Brooks 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

Information provided by the Tax Commission: 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Prepared By: Mark Tygret 

 



 

 

From the Oklahoma State Dept. of Health:  We estimate that this would require around 1/2 an 

FTE.  There would also need to be some provisions for indirect costs associated with this new 

program area.  These would not be different than other indirect costs. 

 

We estimate around $45k for the 1/2 FTE. 

 

Prepared by: Stacy Johnson 

 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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